
HDR Engineering Inc., 465 E. Galena Street, Butte, MT 59701 

July 21, 2022 

To: Andy Schultz, P.E. 

435 Ryman Street 

Missoula, MT 59802 

Dear Mr. Schultz: 

The purpose of this letter is to detail the elements Contract Amendment #2, for $49,420.00.  

This contract amendment includes costs associated with construction administration services. 

The project was originally scoped in 2019, and construction administration time was estimated 

at 104 hours for a total of $11,127.00 (see attached table).  

A contract has now been established between the City of Missoula and the Contractor.  The 

contract agreement calls for a construction time of 100 days to substantial completion and 130 

days to final completion. The City of Missoula has requested construction inspection services at 

half time, or approximately 4 hours per day for 100 days (400 hours). The additional 30 days, 

after substantial completion, are anticipated to require 2 hours per day on average for 

construction administration and inspections for this work (60 hours), for a total of 460 hours. 

Twenty (20) hours have been added for a structural engineer to complete specific inspections 

related to structural elements.  

This amount of construction inspection and administration will allow HDR and the City to meet 

the requirements of the State Revolving Loan Fund (SRF) program, which includes compliance 

with Buy American Act and David Bacon wage requirements, among others.  (At the time the 

engineering contract was originally scoped, the project was to be funded by the City – not SRF). 

The difference between the original budget ($11,127) and the amended budget ($60,547) is 

$49,420.00 (see attached table).  

Total cost breakdown is as follows: 

• Original Contract: $94,274.00

• Amendment #1: $11,124.00

• Amendment #2: $49,420.00

• Final Project Cost Estimate: $154,818.00

Please let me know if you have questions. 

Sincerely, 

Shanna Adams, P.E. 
Project Manager 
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